

Professor QIU Yong President Tsinghua University Haidian District, Beijing, 100084. P. R. China

March 9, 2021

Dear President QIU,

Greetings from Korea University in Seoul!

It is an honor to write to you conveying my best wishes on the celebration of the 110th Anniversary of the founding of Tsinghua University. Also, I would like to take this opportunity to send Korea University's sincerest appreciation for all your effort and support in enhancing and developing international cooperation and collaboration between Korea University and Tsinghua University over the past years.

Celebrating a significant institutional milestone, such as your 110th Anniversary, provides an excellent opportunity to reflect on your many accomplishments, in particular your strengths in the fields of science and technology and in fostering effective global exchanges. In this regard, since we first formalized our partnership in 1993, we have seen successful increases in academic and collaborative exchanges, from student mobility programs, academic visits, sharing of research information, promotion of the Schwarzman Scholars program at Tsinghua University and our joint membership in the APRU network of top universities.

As with Tsinghua University, Korea University continues to grow in its global rankings. I know this exceptional recognition can only be achieved through strategic and productive partnerships among top universities. For this reason, we are very appreciative of our ongoing collaboration over the past years, and on this joyous occasion of the celebration of your foundation, we congratulate you and send our best wishes for another 110 years of successful growth and development in the future.

Sincerely,

Prof. Jin Taek Chung

President